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SUBJECT:  AN ORDINANCE allowing for the issuance of transit bus passes to administrative interns, unpaid interns, and work study students.  

SUMMARY: 

The proposed ordinance would amend the current code to allow for the issuance of transit bus passes to administrative interns, unpaid interns, and work study students. 
ANALYSIS:

Currently, transit bus passes are offered at no cost to county employees and eligible department of transportation retirees. Under the proposed legislation, transit bus passes would also be offered to administrative interns, work study students, and volunteer interns. The intent of the legislation is to provide students who are working for King County access to the transit passes currently available to county employees.
New definitions Added to Personnel Section of Code
Currently, work study students and volunteer interns are not defined in the code. 
As defined in the proposed ordinance, a work study student means, “a student enrolled or accepted for enrollment at a post-secondary institution who, according to a system of need analysis approved by the higher education coordinating board, demonstrates a financial inability, either parental, familial, or personal, to bear the total cost of education for any semester or quarter. 

As defined in the proposed ordinance, volunteer interns are defined as, “volunteers who are also enrolled full-time during the regular school year in a program of education, internship, or apprenticeship who are receiving scholastic credit or scholastic recognition for participating in the internship.” 
The Human Resources Division (HRD) estimates there are 192 administrative interns, work study students, and unpaid interns annually. However, the number can vary from year to year.
The proposed ordinance also includes minor technical amendments to K.C.C 3.12.188.
FISCAL ANALYSIS:
The fiscal analysis prepared by OMB shows the estimated cost of the proposed ordinance to be about $61,137. 

INVITED:

Kerry Delaney, Assistant Operations Manager, Human Resources Division, Department of Executive Services
Christine Anderson, Special Projects Manager, Department of Transportation, Transit Division
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